
Appendix 3 - Representations













From: Dan Anderson 

Sent: 27 February 2019 09:30 

To: license 

Cc: Triona Melhuish; Paul Walker; Sarah Butterworth; Honey Jamie 

Subject: Application feedback - McDonald's Restaurant, Shaftesbury Parade, 

Shaftesbury Circle, South Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 0AE. 

  

Dear licensing team, 

 

I am writing regarding the consultation period for McDonalds on Shaftesbury Circle 

to expand their opening hours. 

 

Last weekend we spoke to a number of residents in the Shaftesbury Circle area who 

were concerned about the prospect of the McDonalds staying open until 2am. The 

main reason was concerns about noise pollution, litter and as a magnet for ASB, 

which residents told us they already experience. 

 

We encouraged residents to make representations through the Council system. 

However, in the instance that they were unable to make the representation I wanted 

to share the views we received on the doorstep with you for consideration. 

 

We believe that it would be appropriate to hold a licensing panel about this 

application. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Dan. 

  

Councillor Dan Anderson 

Harrow on the Hill Ward 

London Borough of Harrow 



Labour Group Office, PO Box 2, Civic Centre, Station Road, Harrow, HA1 2UH 

Group Office (020) 8424 1897 

Email: dan.anderson@harrow.gov.uk 

 

  



 

From: Dan Anderson 

Sent: 01 March 2019 13:05 

To: license 

Cc: Sarah Butterworth; Honey Jamie 

Subject: Re: Application feedback - McDonald's Restaurant, Shaftesbury Parade, 

Shaftesbury Circle, South Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 0AE. 

  

Dear Ash 

  

I’m afraid I need some more information / clarification on how this process operates.  

  

I do not have concerns documented from a specific resident as we encouraged them 

to make a representation if they felt that the license would have an impact. I am just 

reporting broadly the sentiments that were expressed to us last weekend when 

talking to a number of residents.  

  

In more detail these were - 

  

- potential for extended noise pollution - residents already experience noise from the 

restaurant late at night, primarily with the congregation of delivery drivers that wait 

outside the restaurant, with revved bikes or loud behaviour. Residents also 

mentioned that this also encourages bikes to speed around the local area. 

  

- ASB - the concerns were around being an outside hub for people to congregate 

and socialise late at night in the early evening. Particularly the potential for people to 

head there after leave Ingram the local bar.  

  

In terms of making a representation. I am unfamiliar with the process for how panels 

are decided upon or how they operate. Preferably, local residents would be making 

the representations. Are you able  me know if any where made? Are Councillors 

allowed/permitted to make a general representation based on them experience 

described above? 



  

Kind regards 

  

Dan. 

  

Councillor Dan Anderson 

Harrow on the Hill Ward 

London Borough of Harrow 

Labour Group Office, PO Box 2, Civic Centre, Station Road, Harrow, HA1 2UH 

 

  



From: Dan Anderson  
Sent: 07 March 2019 10:33 
To: license; Derek Fergus 
Cc: Sarah Butterworth; Honey Jamie 
Subject: Re: Licensing Application - McDonald's Restaurant, Shaftesbury Parade, 
Shaftesbury Circle, South Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 0AE. 
 
Hi Ash 
 
I have tried to call you this morning and left two messages on your phone.  
 
With regards to the application of the McDonalds restaurant to extend its hours. 
 
I would like to make a representation at the panel. 
 
My questions are: 
 
- Am I permitted to make a representation to the panel, as a local councillor, after 
speaking with local residents? Rather than in place of a resident? We got this 
general feedback from talking to residents in adjacent streets informing them of the 
application and how they could make a representation. 
- Will the resident that made the representation also be able to speak / has the 
resident been informed? 
 
If I am allowed to make a representation, covering the grounds in my previous email 
and the fact the restaurant is in a residential area. I would like to take up this 
opportunity. 
 
If you are able to clarify this, that would be appreciated. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Dan.  
 
Councillor Dan Anderson 
Harrow on the Hill Ward 
London Borough of Harrow 

tation Road, Harrow, HA1 2UH 




